
Brussels, 30 September 2019 

 

Ms. Lucy Nethsingha 

Chair 

Committee on Legal Affairs 

 

Ms. Chair, 

 

I took note of the exchange of letters between you and President David Sassoli, 

following the examination of my declaration of financial interests by the Committee 

on Legal Affairs, you are chairing. 

 

I understand the legitimacy of the concerns about the occurrence of a possible conflict 

of interest, but let me once again express my good faith in view of responding to your 

concerns.  

 

However, I regret that, in accordance to the understanding of some members of JURI, 

the Committee concluded that no actual solution to overcome the possible future 

conflict of interest, the Committee has identified, could be found, and therefore no 

recommendation could be formulated, thus my unfitness and inability to exercise the 

function designated by the President-elected of the European Commission, as well as 

any other similar function, being definitely and completely established. I thought that 

my answers to the questions concerning the ways I envisaged for extinguishing my 

debt were enough to wave the members’ concerns. If I were told that those were not 

appropriate as solutions for coping with the conflict of interest I would have proposed 

some other means to solve the problem, which only I could have offered and put in 

place. 

 

Bearing this in mind, and in order to deblock the situation, I have made some steps 

which I am confident JURI will find as an appropriate solution.  Thus, I have 

offered to the creditor of the reimbursement (physical person) two apartments I own 

in Romania, which are already declared in the financial declaration and she 

accepted as an immediate, full and final payment of my debt. Consequently, the 

debt which generated your concern does not exist any longer. As soon as possible, 

until 23 of October 2019 when the European Parliament will vote the new 

Commission, the solutions mentioned above will be put in place. 

  

Hoping that this arrangement will offer the Committee you chair an appropriate 

ground for getting rid of its concerns and for formulating a positive opinion on the 

matter, I fully remain at your disposal for further clarification. 

 

Please accept the expression of my highest consideration. 

 

Rovana Plumb (MEP) 
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